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Minutes of the Meeting of Buckingham PCC
Held on Tuesday, 11th March, 7.30pm at BPC
	Present:
	Revd Will Pearson-Gee (WPG)
Mr Gerry Causer (GC)
Mr Nigel Collison (NC)
Mr Harry Morten (HM)
	Mrs Lorna Piper (LP)
Mr Brian Roskell (BR)
Mr Mike Roskell (MR)
Mrs Tracy Roskell (TR)


Secretary Mrs Sue Fox (SF)
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Glynnis Eastwood, Simon Morrell, Andrew Miscampbell, George Onaya and Revd Jo Wigley
	

	2
	Correspondence
There was no correspondence.
	


	3
	Nomination of AOB
BR requested that the 2026 Marriage Preparation Day and the Marriage Course Dates be confirmed.
	

	4
	Conflicts of Interest
There were no conflicts of interest.
	

	5
	Approval of Minutes of PCC Meeting held on 12 November 2024 and 21 December 2024
GC proposed the approval of the minutes as an accurate record of the meeting held on 12 November 2024, seconded by NC.  All voted in favour.
BR proposed the approval of the minutes as an accurate record of the meeting held on 21 December 2024, seconded by HM.  All voted in favour.

	

	6
	Matters Arising
Letter to the Bishop.
WPG informed the PCC that he has not sent the recently composed letter, which was agreed to be sent in a previous meeting.  Concerns were raised that it might affect BPC securing a Curate.
It was decided that the letter will now be sent, and it is attached to this document.

Churches Together in Buckingham: Easter Talk
WPG will lead this service, and Tim Edworthy will be the speaker.  
	

	7
	Rector’s Update
WPG held a recent meeting with Bishop Dave, who confirmed that a Curate will be provided in 2026, if not this year.  The Bishop is grateful for all the work that goes on at BPC, and he will oversee the succession planning when WPG retires.  Growth was discussed, and as a side note, NC informed PCC that the Bucks Council might be open to an offer to buy The Centre, Verney Close.  WPG to contact Keith Croxton.
	




WPG

	8

8a
	Sub Group Reports
HR
WPG informed the PCC that the Standing Committee have agreed that the part time Worship Leader post be readvertised.
	

	8b
	Stewardship Report
BR ran through this report, and it was noted by the PCC. 
Standing Orders have increased by 10%.  SHP gave a successful talk on Stewardship.  38 members have increased their giving, and 11 members have started giving.
GC suggested thanking members at the upcoming APCM meeting.
	

	8c
	Finance Report
HM ran through this report, and it was noted by the PCC. 
Income increased by 4.2%, whilst expenditure decreased by 2% in 2024.  
HM proposed that the PCC accepts the 2024 accounts, seconded by NC.  All voted in favour.
After the unsuccessful Lottery Funding Application, WPG mentioned the need for fundraising and the idea of “adopting a window”.    
WPG will look into the hiring of the Church building for wedding receptions and other private events.
	






WPG

	8d
	Fabric Report
NC ran through this report and it was noted by the PCC.  
Warren Whyte has not yet submitted the 2024 Quinquennial.
The window repair project is now underway and the church gates will be locked each night whilst the scaffolding is in place.
The PCC noted their thanks for NC’s work and cost saving.
	



	8e
	Production Report 
MR ran through this report and it was noted by the PCC.  
The Choir have approached MR for a second screen in the choir stalls.  Finance will consider this request which is estimated at £4k for two screens.
The microphones have already been installed in the Choir stalls.
WPG thanked MR for the new speakers positioned under the gallery.
	




	8f
	Mission and Outreach Report
This report was noted by the PCC.
The PCC noted MOG’s budget cuts and those organizations that BPC will support in 2025.
	

	8g
	Safeguarding Report
The PCC noted this report.
The PCC did not approve the proposal that individuals with significant leadership responsibilities should be asked to complete the Safeguarding leadership training course.
The PCC would like further discussion regarding this with the Safeguarding Training, to ascertain if this extra burden is really necessary.
HM proposed that Vaida Edmondson and Ella Burrell be approved as Church volunteers, seconded by TR, all voted in favour.
	

	8h
	Church Attendance Report
This report was noted by the PCC as a great encouragement.
It was acknowledged some people have left other churches and now attend BPC.  The Family Service is thriving, and it is encouraging to see so many Youth helping with Production.  Online viewing figures are approximately 1800 per month, across all streams.
	

	9
	Any Other Business
BR proposed the following dates, and WPG will confirm after the forthcoming staff meeting:
Marriage Course: 6th March until 24th April 2026
Marriage Preparation Day: 14th March 2026
APCM late April instead of May, 2026
	
WPG

	10
	Dates of Next Meetings
SC: 8.4.25, APCM: 11.5.25, PCC: 3.6.25, SC: 8.7.25.
	

	11
	The meeting ended with The Grace at 9pm
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